
CBHA Board Meeting Monday 9/13/21 

 

Attendees:  Matt Lambert, Eric Turgeon, Tom Clifford, Dan Welch, Joe Guerriero, Rebecca Spear, Megan 

Vaughan, Brian Cheever, Mary Louie, John Veilleux, Scott Rousseau, Adam Godfrey, Hannah Blymier, 

Jamie Palmer, Marc Halsted, Mike Geoghan, Greg LeClair  

Registration Update:   

750 skaters total (1/3 female) 

98 U-8 

64 U-10 

14 U-12 

30 U-14 

 

CBA Update:  

• Dasher repair is complete 

• Floor removal is this week and will be ready for the season 

• Hoping to start programs the last week of Oct/ early November 

• New logo ordered for under the ice ($4,000) lasts roughly 5-8 years (in memory of Chris Primm) 

• Key is staying on top of maintenance to save money in the long run 

• Scrubber is on order 

• $26,343 from ‘20-’21 refunds remains after these repairs 

• Fan is on pause for now  

• Scoreboard- still need to sync this    

 

BTI/ LTP: 

• LTP is up to 69 skaters 

• Bruins LTP is up to 36 skaters (aiming for 4 sessions) 

• Oct 12th, 19th, 26th and Nov. 2nd from 6:10pm-7:10pm 

• Hoping to get older skaters to help with these 4 sessions 

 

COVID Updates: 

• Troub is now requiring masks in the arena until skaters step foot on ice (spectators also) 



 

Referee update: 

• Many resigned last year due to COVID  

• Entire state is lacking refs  

• Key is to notify coaches with ample time if there is no ref so they can fill in 

• Refund refs fees after they hit x amount of games 

1. 15 games or less $90 

2. 15-20 games $100 (send Mike names and he will send refunds via Venmo) 

• If player gets 4+ penalties they sit out next game 

• U10 and under requires mouth and neck guards 

• U12 requires mouth guards 

• There will be an emphasis on calling offsides 

• If a parent is out of sorts or acting up, the coach must escort the parent out of the rink 

and the time clock keeps running until the parent is outside 

 

First Aid kits: 

• Looking into providing more training on injuries 

• Joe is ordering first-aid kits for each team and distributing to coaches 

 

Goalies:   

• Hannu took a position in Toronto so we are looking to make adjustments  

• Gillian Flynn (Colby goalie coach) could be joining us 

• Our goal is 2x a month to have a free goalie clinic 

 

MEHAH: 

• Amesbury, MA has 2 new arenas scheduled to open next year- we signed an agreement 

for 30 hours next season (mostly weekends) $5,000 deposit has been paid  

• Scott got approval from the board to register for the icicle invitation (pending COVID) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  


